TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

WORK SESSION DRAFT MINUTES
January 8, 2020

6:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry.

Present: Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube, Pat Farley, Andy Fisher
Absent: Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Dan Poirier - Selectmen's Representative
Alternate Present: Betsy Loughran
Alternate Absent: Dom Bergen

Betsy is seated for Nicole.

The agenda order is changed to item 3 prior to item 2.
3). Discussion of Priorities for 2020

a.  PWSF Ordinance & Related Items (Applications, etc.) Finish the PWSF Ordinance and 

Application. This is voted as #1 priority.
b. Master Plan: Summary of Implementation Discussions by Departments -  This is voted as #2

priority.
c. Ground Water Protection Ordinance Discussion – Potential Collaboration

with the TCC to generate an ordinance  - This is voted as #3 priority.
d. Other items:  Pat would like to Planning Board to be supportive/rally the Town around 

broadband  initiative. She would also like to talk about a skating rink. The Board is supportive of

the initiative, but will not likely enact anything for it. 

Andy mentioned look at clarifying some of the regulations and applications (subdivisions, etc.) 

This is voted as #4 priority.

Sheldon spoke about a letter regarding a NH Bridge Rehabilitation project on Route 113A Swift River Bridge. 

2). PWSF Ordinance Review/Discussion

Sheldon gave an overview of our status. He corresponded with Susan Slack of LRPC regarding the question of authority. The example Susan gave (Meredith) does refer to a ZBA. This Board is still unclear if ZBA should be included as an option or not. The Groundwater Protection Ordinance also refers to both  the ZBA and Superior Court as options. Sheldon will approach the lawyer again to get clarification on this issue. Our PWSF Committee needs to come up with a list of concerns/questions to take to the authority, then bring it back to the full Board. The question is - can we have both ZBA and court option? If the answer is no, does the current route please the Board? 

David Little had suggested some reordering. Sheldon distributed an updated order of subjects. Placing 6 ahead of 5 is supported by the Board. 

Item 4 - location regulations. How does 4.2 camouflages relate to location? It either needs to go away if covered under 9, or added into number 9. Renumber to 4.1 . Camouflage 4.2 should be removed from 4. The Committee will review this section to determine if 4.2 has validity within 9. The remaining items are in the original order, and this is satisfactory with the Board. 

Timing concerns - Options are delivery to Town Clerk or the Board of Selectmen. In the ordinance you can delegate the authority to someone to make the decision within the 15 days as to whether they consider it a co-location/modification or not. Currently the Board of Selectmen are responsible. The Board supports delegating the responsibility to the Chair and the Secretary. This needs to be included in the ordinance, under authority. An alternate must also be appointed. 

Re: sections 6, 5 & 7 - Parallel information means there would be a section for SUP and a separate section for co-location/modification. Sections 6 and 5 will need to be restructured. The Board supports parallel information order. 

Section 6 - drop the words "as follows"(pg 12) section 6.2.1

Change bullet points to numbers

Add section 3.30 density (define) - see what other towns are using. Supply a definition and supply a metric for how you are measuring. Refer to Good Forestry of NH for information about determining density. This topic is referred back to the Committee for further investigation. 

Add 7.2.5 Balloon test - this is an industry standard, but is not required in the proposed ordinance. The Board would like to include this, if approved through the Attorney. 

Add 7.2.6 Coverage maps - The Board supports requiring this, if approved through the Attorney. 

Add 12.3 Rule Making Authority - Currently there is nothing in this ordinance that gives the Planning Board rulemaking authority.  Grant whoever is approving applications that authority in this section also. 

The timeline for this year's warrant is running short. A special town meeting would be required if we do not have this ready in time for the March town meeting. 

More of this will be discussed at our meeting on the 29th of January. 

4). Adjournment – Pat made a motion to adjourn at 8:09 pm, Eric seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

